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CENTRAL OFFICE UPDATE 

 
 
        

 
 
Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, July 8, 2019, in the Complex 
Band Room, and conducted the following business: 
 
 Approved the minutes of the June 10, 2019 Regular Board Meeting and the June 26, 2019 

Special Board Meeting. 
 Approved the June Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the payment of June Bills as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the Student Activity Account Budgets as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Accepted the Permanent Annual Appropriations as presented by the Treasurer for fiscal year 

ending June 30, 2020. 
 Authorized membership for LaBrae Local Schools in the National Cooperative Purchasing 

Alliance at no charge to the district. 
 Approved a contract with Vasco Sports Group for track resurfacing, effective 2018-2021, 

procured through the National Cooperative Purchasing Alliance. 
 Approved a purchasing contract for LED products with Graybar Electric per LaBrae’s 

membership in the U.S. Communities purchasing consortium. 
 Approved continued membership with the Ohio Coalition for Equity and Adequacy of School 

Funding for the 2019-2020 school year. 
 Accepted the resignation letter from Andrew Hampton, High School Teacher, effective August 

19, 2019. 
 Approved the resignation of Andrew Hampton from the academic supplemental positions, 

effective July 8, 2019. 
 Accepted the resignation of Elizabeth Smith, a classified employee, from the position of bus 

driver, effective July 1, 2019. 
 Employed Luke Borsody, as a certified staff member assigned to LaBrae High School, on a one-

year limited contract, effective August 23, 2019 through June 1, 2020. 
 Employed Donna Alflen, as a certified staff member assigned to LaBrae Intermediate School, on 

a one-year limited contract, effective August 23, 2019 through June 1, 2020. 
 Approved Gage Cullison and Terell Hubbard as a summer substitute custodians, effective June 

24, 2019 through August 23, 2019. 
 Approved Chad Kiser as the Assistant Athletic Director and award him a one-year administrative 

supplemental contract effective with the 2019-2020 school year. 
 Approved the hiring of John D’Orio for a supplemental contract as Technology Assistant. 
 Approved Margaret Kowach as a Credentialed Teacher Evaluator under the Ohio Teacher 

Evaluation System through June 27, 2021. 
 Approved student handbooks for the 2019-2020 school year for all buildings. 
 Adopted a resolution stating that the Board will not provide career-technical education to 

students enrolled in grades seven and eight for the 2019-2020 school year.  
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 Approved the employment of substitute teachers and tutors for the 2018-2019 school year 
from the list provided by the Trumbull County Educational Service Center. 

 Approved Great Lakes Biomedical as the vendor to perform student drug testing for the 2019-
2020 school year. 

 Acknowledged and accepted donations from Jenny Kennedy for the Bounce into Bascom 
program and the LaBrae Elementary Boosters for Skate Zone field trip for LaBrae Intermediate. 
 


